Universal Periodic Review – Italy

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,  
The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks the Vice Minister of Foreign Affairs of Italy for the national report on the human rights situation.  

The Netherlands would like to commend Italy for its continuing efforts to keep the issue of the abolition of capital punishment on the worldwide agenda.

Furthermore, we recognize the tremendous challenges Italy is facing with growing numbers of migrants. In this regard, the Netherlands would like to make the following recommendation:  

1. The Netherlands recommends that Italy ensures that all those involved in the reception process for migrants have the training, time and ability to identify adults who want to apply for asylum, adults with special vulnerabilities and unaccompanied minors. Anyone claiming to be an unaccompanied minor should benefit -without exception- from the specific protections guaranteed under Italian law, pending a properly conducted age determination.

Furthermore, in relation to LGBT rights, 

2. The Netherlands recommends that Italy takes concrete steps to adopt the legislation necessary to follow-up on Prime Minister Renzi’s announcement to work on the recognition of same-sex relationships in Italy, as part of Italy’s efforts to further strengthen measures to combat discrimination and violence based on sexual orientation and gender identity.

Thank you, Mr. President
